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good Wednesday morning to you welcome to                                        
ask the theologian I'm dr. Andy white we                                        
take your biblical theological and                                              
worldview questions and are happy to do                                         
so and it is Wednesday which means                                              
tonight 6:00 p.m. mountain time we will                                         
also be studying the Gospel of John and                                         
I have enjoyed art I think 21 sessions                                          
through the Gospel of John so far and                                           
where our into getting into chapter 6 so                                        
join us tonight if you can live or                                              
archived or podcast or carrier pigeon or                                        
however you'd like to get it we always                                          
look forward to that let's start today                                          
with a question from Imogene in                                                 
Wisconsin and her question is who was                                           
Jesus what excuse me what kingdom was                                           
Jesus speaking of in mark chapter 9                                             
verse 1 which says says something says                                          
I'm gonna ask them to get my well                                               
actually it seems to be a software                                              
problem not a keyboard problem here mark                                        
chapter 9 verse 1 okay sorry about that                                         
there we go it's uh nice to have someone                                        
to hand it off to what kingdom was Jesus                                        
speaking of and he said verily verily I                                         
say unto you there shall be some of them                                        
that stand here which shall not taste                                           
death till they have seen the kingdom of                                        
God come with power now the question                                            
goes on to say I'm just starting to hear                                        
about a universal kingdom is that if                                            
there is a universal kingdom how could                                          
some refute the already not yet                                                 
inaugurated eschatology I have reviewed                                         
asked the theologian from January 15th                                          
the twenty twenty and thirty things                                             
about Jesus number twenty nine but was                                          
unable to figure out the answer to my                                           
question                                                                        
probably because I didn't answer it or                                          
Adam answer clearly but let's answer it                                         
right here as we think about this now                                           
this idea of a universal kingdom I'm a                                          
genie and her node actually mentioned                                           
Scofield note on Matthew chapter 6 verse                                        
33 which I have brought up and I want to                                        
deal with that for just a moment and                                            
then I want to come back and speak about                                        
is there a universal kingdom what                                               
Kingdom is he talking about when he says                                        
in Matthew chapter 9 verse 1 again some                                         
of them will which stand here will not                                          
see death till they have seen the                                               
kingdom of God now on the left side of                                          
your screen we have the note from the                                           
Scofield reference Bible that's the                                             



Bible that I use when I'm standing in                                           
the pulpit I use and look at instead of                                         
I don't always read the notes I love the                                        
reference column and I love the                                                 
introductions to the books and I love                                           
the dates in the middle sometimes I read                                        
the notes sometimes I don't but on this                                         
particular one going back to Matthew                                            
chapter 6 verse 33 he has this note of                                          
says again on the left side of your                                             
screen the kingdom of God is to be                                              
distinguished from the kingdom of heaven                                        
now Matthew chapter 6 verse 33 seek ye                                          
first the kingdom of God most places in                                         
Matthew like chapter 3 verse 2 it says                                          
repent for the kingdom of heaven is at                                          
hand I take a position that the kingdom                                         
of God is the same thing as the kingdom                                         
of heaven Scofield takes the position                                           
and many others do to Peter ruckman I                                           
believe did this and quite a few other                                          
even dispensationalists take it position                                        
that the kingdom of God is one thing the                                        
kingdom of heaven is a different thing                                          
so Scofield then says the kingdom of God                                        
is to be distinguished from the Kingdom                                         
of Heaven in five respects number one                                           
the kingdom of God is universal                                                 
including all moral intelligence                                                
is willingly subject to the will of God                                         
whether angels or the church or saints                                          
of the past or future dispensations                                             
while the kingdom of heaven is Messianic                                        
mediate mediatorial and Davidic and has                                         
for its object the establishment of the                                         
kingdom of God on earth the kingdom of                                          
God he says is only entered into by new                                         
birth                                                                           
how can a man go to the kingdom of God                                          
except to be born again the kingdom of                                          
heaven is the sphere of the profession                                          
which may be real or false the kingdom                                          
of heaven is the Earth's earthly sphere                                         
of the universal kingdom of God now                                             
again that separates those two kingdom                                          
of heaven and kingdom of God I think                                            
that when you pull out all of the                                               
passages about the Kingdom of Heaven and                                        
the kingdom of a God in one sense you                                           
you just find too much overlap where in                                         
one gospel it's speaking of the very                                            
same thing and it speaks of the Kingdom                                         
of Heaven in another gospel it says it                                          
refers to it as the kingdom of God                                              
now you can overcome that and you can                                           
continue to have those separated I think                                        
the challenge with this is that in the                                          
end until we get to the New Testament in                                        
this phraseology the kingdom of God                                             
there is no such thing as the kingdom of                                        
God and so when we naturally read the                                           
scripture from cover to cover let's                                             



start in Genesis and let's read it all                                          
the way up and then we get into let's                                           
say a chat John chapter 3 and it talks                                          
about the kingdom of God and how you                                            
enter into the kingdom of God and how                                           
you must be born again to enter into the                                        
kingdom of God and all that ties in so                                          
perfectly I mean like a hand in a glove                                         
to everything that's been taught in the                                         
Old Testament and yet then you come and                                         
tell me ah but that's a different                                               
Kingdom this is a different Kingdom that                                        
we didn't know about before or we never                                         
called it that before that seems way too                                        
convenient for me I I think that kingdom                                        
of God and kingdom of heaven are the                                            
same thing and                                                                  
can be used interchangeably now I'm a                                           
jeans exactly right if there is a                                               
kingdom of God which is the universal                                           
kingdom by the way it's called the                                              
sovereignty of God that's that's not the                                        
sovereignty of God is not the kingdom of                                        
God ever so it's the rule and reign of                                          
God his authority is the creator of life                                        
and sustainer of life he is God but if                                          
there is a kingdom of God which is his                                          
universal sovereignty then that kingdom                                         
has always been and that would mean the                                         
Kingdom of Heaven which is the earthly                                          
reign of God the kingdom of heaven is                                           
everything that we know about from the                                          
prophets that would mean then as Imogene                                        
mentions that you have to have and                                              
already not yet but that's not what                                             
already not yet is already not yet is                                           
not already there is the sovereignty of                                         
God but not yet is his kingdom on earth                                         
well yeah you and I and everybody I know                                        
that understands the kingdom correctly                                          
believes that there is already the                                              
sovereignty of God but that's not the                                           
kingdom and I think that when we when we                                        
try to separate these things we actually                                        
wrongly divide the word of truth trying                                         
to make a distinction between the                                               
kingdom of God and the kingdom of heaven                                        
so I have not yet been convinced I've                                           
done some study on it I've mentioned a                                          
couple of times that one of these days                                          
I'd really like to get into and just dig                                        
through and prove my case here with with                                        
you know absolutely beyond the shadow of                                        
a doubt they've got to be the same thing                                        
I haven't done that study so we can                                             
continue to question the assumptions but                                        
every                                                                           
thing I see is there is a coming kingdom                                        
that is totally future and we do have                                           
the sovereignty of God now but let's                                            
take this again let's look at it the                                            
kingdom of me back up just a little bit                                         



the kingdom of God is universal                                                 
including all moral intelligences                                               
willingly subject to the will of God so                                         
that's not that that's not even the                                             
kingdom of God I mean that's it's                                               
universal for some people that's what it                                        
says there it's you know it's it's it's                                         
universal as long as they're willingly                                          
subject God is sovereign as long as you                                         
let him and then he's not sovereign                                             
well again lots of I think logical                                              
problems with this I love Scofield but I                                        
think she should question Scofield as                                           
much as Randy white and you know Dwight                                         
Pentecost and Charles Ryrie and he W                                            
Bullinger whoever it is questioned these                                        
notes on here so the what you've got                                            
them to come down to the question                                               
Matthew chapter or excuse me mark                                               
chapter nine verse one there are some of                                        
you which will not taste of death till                                          
they have seen the kingdom of God to                                            
come with power now let me put that                                             
screen back up the two highlighted                                              
portions how does that go along the                                             
kingdom of God is universal including                                           
all moral intelligences willingly                                               
subject to the will of God and some                                             
people will see that come with power                                            
well again this is a universal thing                                            
that always has been but some people are                                        
going to see it come with power and it                                          
just doesn't work if there's a universal                                        
kingdom of God it had already come in                                           
mark chapter 9 verse 1 there wasn't                                             
something that was going to come they                                           
had seen it come at Adam and Eve saw it                                         
if there's this Universal kingdom of God                                        
so I think the I think the argument just                                        
begins to fall apart now that means that                                        
the kingdom of God in mark chapter 9                                            
verse 1 is the king                                                             
of heaven is the earthly or as he says                                          
here the Messianic mediatorial Davidic                                          
Kingdom that is we would call it the                                            
theocratic Kingdom or the earthly                                               
Kingdom or the throne of David and this                                         
is what he's talking about but how do                                           
you put that together to say some of you                                        
are not going to taste death till you                                           
have seen the kingdom of God come with                                          
power I think and you could you could                                           
argue and take this one to task a little                                        
bit but I think that the key is in the                                          
wording and I was just looking at the                                           
Greek here real quick until they see at                                         
a moment of time okay so it's in the                                            
era's tense moment in time not the not                                          
the perfect tense or the participial                                            
tense participial would be so they are                                          
seeing it over and over and over today                                          
I'm seeing it tomorrow I'm seeing it the                                        



next time saying is not doesn't use that                                        
tense it doesn't use the perfect tense                                          
which the English here kind of might                                            
imply have have seen is that they saw it                                        
and they continue to see it it doesn't                                          
use that tense it used the uses the eros                                        
tense moment in time they they see the                                          
kingdom of God having come in power and                                         
that their I think what you've got is                                           
did that happen                                                                 
well the very next thing in verse 2                                             
after six days Jesus took with him Peter                                        
James and John led them up to a high                                            
mountain and he was transfigured before                                         
them and what they really saw in the                                            
Transfiguration where they immediately                                          
say we need to build Tabernacles                                                
remember the kingdom of God is when God                                         
will tabernacle among men I think here's                                        
where I started earlier to say you could                                        
get on to me a little bit for perhaps                                           
reading these words to                                                          
lately but Peter James and John did see                                         
the kingdom of God come with power that                                         
does it does not say they're going to                                           
see the establishment of the kingdom of                                         
God in fact Peter James and John were of                                        
the same that asked Jesus the question                                          
in Acts chapter 1 verse 6 is it now that                                        
you will restore the kingdom to Israel                                          
if I could read between the lines a                                             
little bit but Peter James and John say                                         
hey Lord we saw it we saw it in power is                                        
it now you will restore it and the                                              
answer of course in the book of Acts is                                         
it's not not for you to know what time                                          
so interesting issue we probably ought                                          
to look at that sometime with some                                              
people and look to see if we can                                                
determine if Scofield and recommend and                                         
some of the others had anything to go on                                        
there but I think that it's eisegesis to                                        
separate them again the reason I think                                          
it's eisegesis is because you take your                                         
understanding of the Old Testament read                                         
that into the New Testament and the                                             
understanding of the kingdom in the Old                                         
Testament is only one and that's what                                           
we're going to read when we get to say                                          
John the 3rd chapter which I think I'm                                          
going by memory but I think that's the                                          
first time you have the reference to the                                        
kingdom in the Gospel of John which of                                          
course has to do with the kingdom of God                                        
and entering into it then from there I                                          
think we could build a good argument to                                         
say if you separate this kingdom of God                                         
out as just his universal reign it                                              
doesn't even fit all the passages of the                                        
kingdom of God and let's just take a                                            
very quick look let's look in English at                                        
kingdom of God in the Bible and of                                              



course there's a bunch of them here                                             
let's                                                                           
let's I was just random pick a few here                                         
let's see they shall come from the east                                         
and the west and the north from the                                             
south and shall sit down in the                                                 
universal reign of God and doesn't seem                                         
too good unto what is the universal                                             
reign of God was like a grain of mustard                                        
seed that'll turn into a great tree                                             
wearing - shall I liken the kingdom of                                          
God it's leaven yeah a little closer but                                        
kind of difficult there how hardly shall                                        
they that have riches enter into the                                            
universal reign of God it's easier for a                                        
camel to do so that doesn't really work                                         
let's go down for the universal kingdom                                         
is not in word but in power I don't know                                        
some things to question through there my                                        
fellow workers unto the universal                                               
kingdom which has been a comfort to me                                          
okay you could read some of those in                                            
there but a lot of those again I think                                          
you run into some difficulty to try to                                          
apply the definition to each of those                                           
and again there was article is the                                              
window but a bunch of passages there I                                          
think it's gonna fall apart                                                     
personally thank you a machine for the                                          
question I appreciate that and let's go                                         
to Charles up in Tulsa I hope I'm not                                           
belaboring the point too much oh not at                                         
all but if I added will appear Matthew                                          
chapter 26 29 a passage in mark passage                                         
in Luke to my question about the Lord's                                         
Supper would this changed the outcome in                                        
the Gospels Jesus says he will not drink                                        
of the fruit of the vine now till I                                             
drink it anew in my father's Kingdom                                            
okay that is the passage                                                        
Matthew chapter 26 verse 29 ties in with                                        
the question we've just asked so I am                                           
NOT going to drink this until I drink it                                        
new with you in my father's Kingdom now                                         
I suppose you would have to call that                                           
the kingdom of God which according to                                           
Scofield across the page is universal                                           
whether angels church Saints but the                                            
kingdom of heaven is messianic so he's                                          
not to go by Scofield again I think you                                         
you trip over yourselves once you get                                           
this Scofield definition of separating                                          
the kingdom of God because my father's                                          
Kingdom I think that would be the                                               
kingdom of God I'm not going to drink of                                        
it until I drink with you in the kingdom                                        
of God or in my father's game I don't                                           
know what you do with that I think you                                          
end up saying the definition doesn't                                            
really work now                                                                 
the question then is the question from                                          
yesterday had to do for with first                                              



Corinthians chapter 11 verse 25 and                                             
whether Jesus spoke certain words and                                           
the the outcome of the interpretation is                                        
that we today are not supposed to                                               
receive that the Lord's Supper or                                               
observe the Lord's Supper and could you                                         
add this passage or this argument to it                                         
to say the Lord's Supper is come was                                            
completely a Jewish thing I will not                                            
drink it henceforth of the fruit of the                                         
vine until that day when I drink it new                                         
with you in my father's Kingdom now I                                           
think again we're going to say Kingdom                                          
is this thing on earth Jesus says I will                                        
not drink henceforth of this fruit of                                           
the vine until we're in the kingdom                                             
together now I think that the key there                                         
honestly is these two words right here                                          
with you I will not drink it with you                                           
and I will not drink it new with you                                            
until I drink it new with you excuse me                                         
he is not going to drink it until he                                            
does it with you now does that mean you                                         
cannot do it Paul I think was writing I                                         
think the teacher is is correct here in                                         
that he was writing in first Corinthians                                        
he was writing instructions to a Jewish                                         
congregation about this thing that is                                           
very Jewish and whether or not they                                             
should be doing it we could get all into                                        
that I don't think that this strengthens                                        
that argument to say we should not do it                                        
to take this I will not I will not drink                                        
henceforth until I drink it with you                                            
does not give a prohibition I'm kind of                                         
careful about not adding a prohibition                                          
where the scripture does not actually                                           
add a prohibition I I think that's a                                            
Church of Christ approach the Church of                                         
Christ of course doesn't allow a piano                                          
because a piano is not mentioned                                                
therefore a piano can not be and this is                                        
kind of the same approach to say you                                            
cannot have the Lord's Supper because                                           
Christ is not going to have the Lord's                                          
Supper or drink of the fruit of the vine                                        
I think that really is saying more than                                         
the passage itself says and I want to                                           
stick with what the passage itself says                                         
now with that as I mentioned yesterday I                                        
don't believe that we have ordinances                                           
that we have to do anything within the                                          
church so that we don't have to meet on                                         
Sunday we don't have to baptize we don't                                        
have to take the Lord's Supper                                                  
we don't have to sing the first you know                                        
third and fifth verse of the song we                                            
don't have to give a tithe all of these                                         
things that we don't have to do now                                             
let's take tithing for example can a                                            
person purpose in his heart to tithe                                            
even though we're not under the law and                                         



really prohibited from being under the                                          
law of the tithe well certainly and I                                           
know many many people who do say                                                
I'm going to give 10% of my income I                                            
have purposed in my heart to do so this                                         
is what I would like to do perfectly                                            
fine for them to do that because there's                                        
we're not under it but there is no                                              
prohibition of it I I think whereas I                                           
would say with baptism of the Lord's                                            
Supper there is no requirement to do it                                         
it does not sanctify you it does not                                            
save you it does not make you more holy                                         
but just like skipping the second verse                                         
of the hymn there could be some benefit                                         
there and could could be some blessing                                          
there probably is what I should say I                                           
appreciate that and hopefully circled                                           
around on that question our friend                                              
Barney up in Iowa in Romans 8:28 through                                        
39 let's pull that many of you remember                                         
we won't read all of it but you remember                                        
how it begins very famous passage of                                            
Scripture we know that all things work                                          
together for good to them that love God                                         
and to them who are called according to                                         
his purpose for whom he did foreknow he                                         
did also predestinate to be conformed                                           
under the image of his son that he might                                        
be the firstborn among many brethren                                            
moreover whom he did predestinate those                                         
he called when we call the justified                                            
those he justified he glorified what                                            
shall we say if God be for us who can be                                        
against us now Barney says I thought                                            
Paul was beginning to speak to the                                              
Jewish people and then I talked to a guy                                        
that showed me that we are the called                                           
and the justified etc any help I would                                          
say first of all that Randy white is                                            
very much in the minority on this I                                             
think that at least with chapter 8 verse                                        
28 it is talking about the Jewish people                                        
and the Jewish nation that it's the Jews                                        
whom he did foreknow the Jews whom he                                           
did predestinate to be conformed to the                                         
image of a son the Jew                                                          
that were going to be conformed to the                                          
image of the Sun so that they could be                                          
the firstborn among many brethren the                                           
Jews that he did predestinate and call                                          
and justify and glorify of course we're                                         
talking about the remnant here and it's                                         
the Jews of God before us who can be                                            
against us and that this is not a                                               
message to the church if you will so                                            
then you get down to verse 32 33                                                
you know shall anyone lay a charge                                              
against God's elect that's not talking                                          
about me I am NOT one of the four known                                         
the predestinated the called the                                                
justified the glorified and/or the elect                                        



I'm not that now could you find a                                               
passage of scripture that says those of                                         
us in the body of Christ in the church                                          
are justified I think you could and                                             
justification is one of those words that                                        
I'm always a little careful with because                                        
it has multiple meanings just like saved                                        
us and I think it's not as easy as the                                          
theologians like to put it you know                                             
typically if you hear a evangelical                                             
theologian or preacher they'll say                                              
justified means just as if I'd never                                            
sinned just just as if I'd never sinned                                         
well that's that's a Twitter theology                                           
it's a nice bumper sticker and all that                                         
kind of stuff and obviously there's some                                        
degree of truth to it but the word                                              
justified means so much more so could                                           
you probably find a scripture that says                                         
Barney and Randy are justified I suppose                                        
you probably could or at least come                                             
close to it does that mean that Romans                                          
8:28 is speaking about us are is is this                                        
passage that says the body of Christ is                                         
justified mean that oh because they're                                          
justified therefore known they're                                               
predestined they're the firstborn among                                         
the many brethren they're justified                                             
they're glorified they are God's elect                                          
I think that's non sequitur it does not                                         
follow so                                                                       
I think here that as you begin to go                                            
through these and you could start with                                          
called for known would be easier and I                                          
like to go with the easiest first and                                           
say whom he did foreknow say ok who did                                         
he for no don't go by the theology books                                        
they lead you astray every time they've                                         
got preconceived notions go by the                                              
scripture and say whom did he for no let                                        
the scripture interpret that who is                                             
predestined to be conformed to the image                                        
of a son is Randy white predestined to                                          
be conformed to the image of a son if he                                        
is by the way then let's give up all                                            
free will because this is what it's what                                        
it speaks to us and by the way I think                                          
you could go through Scripture and you                                          
could say Israel in the end is going to                                         
be conformed to the image of his son                                            
it's going to take a tribulation to get                                         
it there but they are going to be preed                                         
preed esta they are they going to be in                                         
the image of his son because they are                                           
predestined he will force it upon them                                          
and that's true for the elect nation                                            
because they are elect to be the                                                
firstborn among many brethren and all                                           
these other things that should take                                             
place there so I think that most                                                
theologians even of the dispensational                                          
sort they all want to go with it's not                                          



until you get down here to chapter 9                                            
which then says you know I have great                                           
heaviness in my heart that I myself are                                         
a curse for Christ for my brethren my                                           
kinsmen according to the flesh who are                                          
Israelites they say that the discussion                                         
of Israelites doesn't start here until                                          
here chapter 9 but there's not any                                              
reason at all it can't start back up                                            
here with chapter 28 and maybe with                                             
chapter 8 and maybe with chapter 7 and                                          
maybe the whole book is actually to                                             
Jewish people in the city of Rome                                               
explained to them what God is doing                                             
today and that helps us to understand                                           
our gospel today and what takes place                                           
there again                                                                     
I'm gonna be very much in the minority                                          
there and theologians especially the                                            
educated they read a book once                                                  
theologians they're not going to agree                                          
with me because I don't agree with the                                          
book they read                                                                  
I think layman when they take the book                                          
of Romans and look at it just plainly                                           
for what it says and Rhodes is a hard                                           
book by the way but when they look at it                                        
plainly for what it says                                                        
I think they end up saying wait a minute                                        
let's not take Romans 8:28 in those                                             
following verses for ourselves there Bev                                        
in Wisconsin by the way Bev there are                                           
two happy boys over here from the male                                          
and we've heard by some that we are                                             
moving into a post-christian era are we                                         
there already kind of like an overlap                                           
and grace Kingdom where there's a little                                        
bit of overlap between the old Christian                                        
world and the post Christian world yeah                                         
I think there's a sense in which I'm                                            
going to to speak somewhat broad-based                                          
and obviously you could tear these apart                                        
just a little bit I think that you could                                        
call Western civilization the Christian                                         
era                                                                             
Western civilization was built off                                              
judeo-christian principles and you know                                         
to a certain degree the latter part                                             
anyway of Western civilization was built                                        
upon the King James Version of the Bible                                        
honestly and that era in which there was                                        
a recognition of a spiritual world and                                          
in the majority there was the                                                   
recognition of God the Almighty                                                 
who is alive and well and to whom                                               
mankind should relate and foremost again                                        
of the Western of Western civilization                                          
it meant Christianity of some sort                                              
now again I'm gonna be pretty loose                                             
there because it was Catholic                                                   
Christianity or Anglican Christianity or                                        
Protestant Christianity or right                                                



dividing grace movement Christianity                                            
whatever it was all mix thought that in                                         
together in this thing called Western                                           
civilization it was a Christian era and                                         
you and I and even our children grew up                                         
for the most part in a Christian world                                          
that had a Christian worldview that is                                          
they believed that there was absolute                                           
truth they believed that there was right                                        
versus wrong and it was not based upon                                          
the situation                                                                   
I remember however you know growing up                                          
in the seventies and eighties hearing                                           
people talk about situational ethics is                                         
what they called it then and it was just                                        
you know starting to come up and I                                              
remember some of the preachers talking                                          
about a this thing of situational ethics                                        
that's not a bad thing well honestly in                                         
my mind I didn't know what they were                                            
talking about because I was saying well                                         
you know I mean if the ox is in the                                             
ditch get it out in that situational                                            
ethics but that's not situational ethics                                        
situational ethics is there is no ethic                                         
other than the situation itself and that                                        
really did start coming along let's say                                         
and probably you know going back into                                           
the 60s and and the you know godless                                            
sixties and in the 70s and 80s 90s                                              
whatnot until it came to be known as                                            
post-modernism basically that that                                              
terminology says the modern world was                                           
Western civilization and we're in the                                           
postmodern world that is outside of that                                        
and post-modernism the the kingpin of                                           
post-modernism                                                                  
is that there is no absolute truth                                              
therefore everything really is based                                            
upon the situation and then what                                                
post-modernism has done with that adding                                        
socialism or Marxism into that is they                                          
have said it has to be the situation for                                        
the mass of people not for the                                                  
individual which our country is based                                           
upon individual liberties the United                                            
States never would have been anything                                           
and never will be anything if it's not a                                        
nation for individual liberties right                                           
from the Declaration of Independence                                            
it's there in the Constitution it's                                             
there                                                                           
it has to do with the individual                                                
post-modernism or post-christian world                                          
is not about the individual at all and                                          
the reason that the Christian world was                                         
based upon individualism is because we                                          
believe that the man the woman the boy                                          
or girl was created in the image of God                                         
and therefore was to be respected if I                                          
can say it this way respected as sacred                                         
and post-modernism has has given up all                                         



that now are we in this you know to read                                        
the question again I've heard some say                                          
that we are moving into a post-christian                                        
era are we there already kind of like                                           
the overlap I think so I think if you                                           
look for example if you just look at the                                        
party platform and the and the politics                                         
of the Democratic Party                                                         
it is post-christian they are allergic                                          
to God they are allergic to deity you                                           
can't even bring him up and be                                                  
considered to be a person of any worth                                          
or value at all                                                                 
it is anti-christian and in many cases                                          
violently anti-christian I happen to                                            
think that we have we're right on the                                           
cusp anyway depending on where you live                                         
of leaving the time when the church was                                         
a sacred place that you didn't have to                                          
worry about I remember first church I                                           
served at was the First Baptist Church                                          
of Moran Texas I didn't say moron I said                                        
Moran Texas and                                                                 
named after a railroad tycoon Jack Moore                                        
Moran something like that anyway                                                
and I remember this was in the late 80s                                         
and I remember a conversation they had                                          
about putting locks on the door oh my                                           
goodness you'd have thought we just                                             
suggested having a dance it was an                                              
athame for some of them to consider that                                        
the church would even have a lock on                                            
literally didn't have a lock you could                                          
not lock the church and that's the way                                          
they believed that it should be anybody                                         
should be able to go into the Lord's                                            
house at any time in order to worship to                                        
find solace and comfort and all the                                             
things that you would go into a church                                          
for and by the way that was when                                                
churches were built beautifully and it                                          
was a sanctuary imagine now going into                                          
this big black box of sitting there and                                         
finding comfort that wouldn't happen                                            
with it but what that shows is that                                             
older generation was saying nobody's                                            
gonna harm the church that what in the                                          
world we we have to hold to our value                                           
that the church is the place where a                                            
person goes to pray and to find God and                                         
we're not we can't have that meal                                               
prohibit them from coming at two o'clock                                        
at Christ at two o'clock in the morning                                         
when they have a crisis and not not                                             
allow them to be able to get in there                                           
that was the one of the attitudes I                                             
think a good one of the Christian world                                         
I don't know a church today that doesn't                                        
have a lock I suppose there's probably                                          
some out there in a few little places                                           
around America and if you live in one by                                        
the way don't move stay there and                                               



celebrate that you're the last of the                                           
Mohicans and yet today                                                          
where I started saying is I think we're                                         
going to come to a place where churches                                         
are actually going to be that is the                                            
church building is actually going to be                                         
under attack it's going to be a very                                            
dangerous place for graffiti for arson                                          
for                                                                             
or hate crimes for you wouldn't you name                                        
it whatever because again the                                                   
post-christian world absolutely hates                                           
the Christian world or Christian thought                                        
it's not that they have rejected it they                                        
hate it they will kill it they will wipe                                        
it off the face of the earth now you and                                        
I are living somewhere I think in that                                          
overlap where we carry a Christian                                              
worldview we carry hopefully a biblical                                         
worldview even at that and a and and and                                        
you know our family may be our neighbors                                        
still do all that kind of stuff but we                                          
what we see on the news and some of the                                         
things that take place and what we even                                         
begin to see you you know on a smaller                                          
scale close to us we begin to say what's                                        
what's what where's that coming from                                            
it's this post Christian world but yeah                                         
unfortunately I think you're right we                                           
are we are in there and appreciate that                                         
Keith on YouTube comes back to chapter 8                                        
verse 29 of Romans whom he foreknew he                                          
did predestinate to be conformed to the                                         
image of his son that he might be the                                           
firstborn among the Brethren I think                                            
that the question is who is                                                     
predestinated to become conformed to the                                        
image of his son Jews Gentiles or both I                                        
think it's the Jewish nation not even                                           
the Jewish individual but it's the                                              
nation as a whole that's the it's the to                                        
jump down to verse 3 my brethren my                                             
kinsmen who are Israelites that that                                            
unit that nation to whom the Israelites                                         
as a whole pertain of the adoption and                                          
the                                                                             
glory and the covenants and the giving                                          
of the law and the service of God and                                           
the promises and the fathers are theirs                                         
all because in verse 29                                                         
they are predestinated to be conformed                                          
to the image of his son so that is the                                          
nation of Israel is going to be pre to                                          
be conformed to the image of a son so                                           
that his son might be the firstborn                                             
among many brethren those brethren those                                        
many brethren being the individual                                              
Israelites that are in there thank you                                          
appreciate that and let's see here I've                                         
got questions popping up over again                                             
there we go maybe we got that too all                                           
fixed up ah so back to the Muscogee                                             



nation in Oklahoma Charles says I heard                                         
today a preacher talking about prayer                                           
and most verses were Old Testament or                                           
Matthew Mark Luke John wasn't this name                                         
it and claim it praying it for the Jews                                         
what verses apply to us Gentiles you                                            
know I have a series and if let's see if                                        
I can type I'll be able to look at that                                         
there ndy praying in the age of grace is                                        
what I searched and yes there you can go                                        
to this this is what I'm going to write                                         
in a book one of these days and about                                           
every three months somebody asked me how                                        
the book is coming and I have to say I'm                                        
gonna write it in a book one of these                                           
days there's only four sessions and                                             
there are no outlines available for it                                          
but just incidentally let me mention                                            
that that's that I speak to this issue                                          
in four sessions there I'm just gonna                                           
give you a short answer here almost                                             
always                                                                          
if you find today a book or a sermon on                                         
prayer it is going to be based upon the                                         
Old Testament Matthew Mark Luke and John                                        
and especially Matthew Mark and Luke I                                          
think that the promises we claim in                                             
prayer are actually not our promises I                                          
think that when you come to praying in                                          
the age of grace I don't want to spoil                                          
the series for you but let me say that                                          
we are instructed to pray pray without                                          
ceasing Paul says there are a few things                                        
he teaches us to / or asks us to pray                                           
for you know he says when you know pray                                         
pray for boldness for example that he                                           
might be bold                                                                   
he gives very little instruction on                                             
prayer which does assume some knowledge                                         
of prayer but typically the modern                                              
evangelical preacher is going to find                                           
all of the promises of prayer that were                                         
given to the Jewish nation or to those                                          
under the law and they're going to apply                                        
it now you're you're almost exactly                                             
right Charles when you say wasn't his                                           
name it and claim it praying for the                                            
Jews                                                                            
it actually was for the Jews in a little                                        
tiny period of time it was for the Jews                                         
in the era of the Kingdom offer when                                            
they were beginning to have some Kingdom                                        
power this is and that's mainly the the                                         
Ministry of Jesus as he's instructing                                           
them for the future and then you see if                                         
some in the gospel and excuse me in the                                         
book of Acts in the first part of the                                           
book of Acts this is where you see this                                         
again a borough his term their name it                                          
and claim it like whatsoever you ask in                                         
my name I'll do it wherever two or three                                        
together together whatever you're asking                                        



my name I'll do it that's not our                                               
experience is it and here hopefully in                                          
another month or so we're going to be                                           
ready to publish the silence of God sir                                         
Robert Anderson of course takes a very                                          
different view on that core                                                     
has updated that for the modern reader                                          
and I'm looking forward to getting that                                         
out but yet you get you get those                                               
passages that are given as promises for                                         
today but honestly they are not promises                                        
today and someone asks on YouTube Laurie                                        
I believe it is what version are you                                            
looking at and I imagine she's speaking                                         
of this screen right here on the right                                          
side of the screen I have the King James                                        
Version typically just FYI for those of                                         
you may not know it looks like this I've                                        
got on the right side of the screen the                                         
King James Version I've got on the                                              
middle I've got the Newberry interlinear                                        
which is the Textus Receptus which is                                           
the translation from the King James with                                        
the interlinear and then I've got the                                           
Youngs literal translation which is                                             
built upon that same Greek text and I am                                        
a as many of you know formally nasbe                                            
stained fingers but I only use the King                                         
James now for a number of reasons I also                                        
have a book no series on there why you                                          
need a King James whether you use the                                           
King James yeah I don't get into all                                            
that as a you need a King James you need                                        
to study from the King James and you can                                        
just search Randy white why you need a                                          
King James Bible to see all of that okay                                        
some comments they're making sure I'm                                           
not missing out on your questions I want                                        
to check over here on Facebook and I                                            
also want to tell you about our special                                         
at dispensational publishing which I                                            
believe is up and ready to go                                                   
and our special of course we have a                                             
special every week and this week it is                                          
the greatness of the kingdom 30% off we                                         
talked a little bit about the kingdom                                           
Alva MacLean really did he is deceased                                          
now for many many years but he was the                                          
founding president of the grace                                                 
Theological Seminary up in Indiana and                                          
he wrote a great book on the greatness                                          
of the kingdom I'd say the only one                                             
greater is the theocratic kingdom which                                         
you can get on on dispensational                                                
publishing and if you send me a little                                          
note I'll get it to you a little cheaper                                        
than it's on there but it's a big three                                         
volume work that you can spend the rest                                         
of your life studying and if you order                                          
that you better order some two-dollar                                           
reading glasses from dispensational                                             
publishing calm as well but the                                                 



greatness of the kingdom an inductive                                           
study of the kingdom of God regular 2499                                        
you can get a $17.49 this week yeah at                                          
dispensational publishing and we will                                           
look forward to dropping that in the                                            
mail to you today and we are looking                                            
forward to beginning an in-house                                                
publishing ministry through Randy white                                         
ministries I think many of you who have                                         
stepped forward and said some of you                                            
sent one time gives others of you said                                          
hey can I just add a few dollars on to                                          
my monthly gift and let it go to that                                           
and I said yes absolutely and we are                                            
looking forward to getting it tracks                                            
booklets and books out again so much I                                          
was looking just this morning that one                                          
that we are working on but Schofield                                            
Rhodes                                                                          
a commentary on the book of Galatians it                                        
was actually a recording of his lectures                                        
that is on the book of Galatians in                                             
which he really is you know right there                                         
at rightly dividing the word of truth                                           
certainly great dispensational material                                         
but most people don't have access to                                            
this they can't find it there you know                                          
where they don't know it's there and so                                         
we're scouring all the old stuff but                                            
that old stuff is never a great seller                                          
so what do you do and you know it the                                           
cost of ordering just a few copies is so                                        
expensive by the time you have setup                                            
fees and then you've got shipping fees                                          
and then you've got delays have been so                                         
bad during Kovan sometimes up to two                                            
months to get a book so what do you do                                          
with all that well we're moving in house                                        
is what we're doing and would love to                                           
visit with you about that or to have you                                        
help us out a little bit if you would                                           
like to do so and tonight 7:00 p.m. we                                          
will have our study of the Gospel of                                            
John and looking forward to that will be                                        
a blessing and I look forward to seeing                                         
you again tomorrow for ask the                                                  
theologian 10:00 a.m.                                                           
let me again give it a little                                                   
programming note tomorrow                                                       
ask the theologian will be the                                                  
conclusion of this week's broadcast                                             
until Sunday I will be off Thursday                                             
evening and Friday morning my apologies                                         
to you there as I go do a little                                                
mother-in-law help and so we'll be out                                          
Nathan and I both installing a garage                                           
door opener and ceiling fan and some                                            
things like that that need to be done                                           
and so I'm sure you understand god bless                                        
you I will see you tonight 6 p.m.                                               
tomorrow morning again at 10 a.m. and                                           
don't forget that special the greatness                                         



of the kingdom great hardback five                                              
hundred some-odd page book really a good                                        
one for $70.49 until next time may the                                          
Lord bless you keep rightly dividing the                                        
you                                                                             
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


